
Municipalities were formed in 1850 under the Baldwin Act, to aid the province in managing local 
ASSETS of any particular Municipality on behalf of the Province, and those officials were to be held 
accountable to the local residents by having to be elected.  

Municipalities are Corporations formed using Letters Patent.  (Letters Patent have historically 
guaranteed private property rights as well – do you have yours?).  Being a Corporation means that 
they (the municipality) have no more right to tell YOU what YOU can or cannot do on YOUR private 
property than IBM, Apple or Walmart does.  

Being that an ASSET is an item that is owned and has a value to the Municipality, means that arenas, 
swimming pools, libraries and Township owned vehicles etc. would be considered to be such Assets.  

However, YOUR assets ARE NOT the Municipalities’ assets, so they have no right to tell you what to 
do on YOUR PRIVATE PROPERTY for more than one reason.

It is right there in the Municipal Act that ALL municipal officials are trusted to read AND understand the 
Act, which the majority do not.  They are told by FCM (Federation of Canadian Municipalities) and 
AMO (Association of Municipalities of Ontario) to talk to the bureaucrats on their staff.  Trust that 
THEY have read, and understood, the Act.  

City of Ottawa Mayor Jim Watson, formerly provincial Liberal Minister in charge of municipalities, is 
either totally incompetent and should be fired, or devious and complicit in extending, warping, altering 
and erasing, the rights of Private Property owners because he should know, of all people, that the 
Municipalities can only make Bylaws for THEIR ASSETS. They have no more right to tell YOU what 
YOU can or cannot do on YOUR private property than IBM, APPLE or Walmart does.  

Being that a Bylaw is a law or rule governing the INTERNAL AFFAIRS of an organization, means the 
ONLY Bylaws the Municipality can issue must apply ONLY to THEIR ASSETS, NOT YOURS.  Every 
Corporation has bylaws that govern them and a Municipality is no different.

Those who followed the Galganov/Brisson vs Russell Township’s Bilingual Sign Bylaw, will not be 
surprised to hear that Municipalities are ultra vires.  The three Justices of the Ontario Court of Appeal 
all agreed that Jean-Serge’s rights and freedoms were infringed by the Municipality (meaning the 
Municipality was ultra vires) but for the good of a group the Court approved of, they would rule that 
the notwithstanding clause for judges be used, even though the clause was never introduced at all 
throughout any level of courts (and being it was not introduced by the lawyers on either side, it should 
never have even been mentioned or used by the Justices at all.  Where’s the Review Board?)

Speaking of Galganov and Brisson, both have been served notice of demand of payment for “losing” 
their court challenge, so if you are looking to make a donation to a good cause, make sure to keep 
them in mind and make a donation to Canadians for Language Fairness who raise funds to help them 
to fight for our Inalienable Rights and Freedoms.  For more information, please see 
www.languagefairness.ca .

While you are at it, why don’t you attend a “Landowner” meeting in your County.  It is thanks to their 
research and information sessions that more and more elected Municipal Officials are discovering 
they are clueless about Municipal Act.  AND, one cannot say they believe in Private Property Rights 
and yet believe in Bilingual Sign Bylaws for anything other than Municipal Assets.  To say otherwise 
would reveal a Hypocrite.  
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